
Department of Human Services 
Division of Family Development 

Advance Notice 
Child Support Enforcement Fee 

To Whom It May Concern: 

The New Jersey Department of Human Services, Division of Family Development 
intends to propose amendments to the Child Support enforcement fee at N.J.A.C. 10:110-7.3. 
These amendments will reflect the new Federal requirements incorporated in the Bipartisan 
Budget Act of 2018.  The annual child support enforcement fee for IV-D cases will be increased 
from $25.00 to $35.00.  The amount that the State must collect and disburse to a family each 
fiscal year before imposing the fee will be increased from $500.00 to $550.00.  

 Interested parties may submit informal comments on this advance notice within thirty 
(30) days of its publication on the Department of Human Services’ website.  Please submit your 
informal comments to: 

Miguel Mendez, Administrative Practice Officer 
Division of Family Development 
P.O. Box 716 
Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0716 
Or via e-mail to: DFD-Regulations@dhs.state.nj.us 

 
You will also have a 60-day opportunity to submit formal comments on any actual 

proposed amendments subsequent to the publication of such proposal in the New Jersey Register.  
Such proposal will also be published on the Department of Human Services’ website.  
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